Environment & Planning Strategic Policy Committee Meeting held on 6th June 2017 at 9.30am, Old Reference Library, Council Offices, Farnham Street, Cavan  
Present: Cllr. D. Brady (Chairperson), Cllr. W. Bennett, Cllr. M. Argue, T. Cooney (Agricultural Pillar), O. Sheridan (Cavan PPN), G. Finn (Director of Service), P. Connaughton (Sen. Engineer), N. O’Kane, (Sen. Planner), C. O’Callaghan (A/Sen. Engineer), C. Craven (AO).
Apologies: Cllr. F. Curtin, Cllr. V. Smith, Fintan McCabe
1. Minutes of previous meeting

The minutes were proposed by Cllr. W. Bennett and Seconded by Cllr. M. Argue
2. Matters Arising

No matters arising. 
3. 2nd Cycle Draft River Basin Management Plan
C. O’Callaghan explained that the Water Framework Directive 2000 gives a legal framework to protect and restore clean water and ensure its long term sustainable use.  He advised that the first cycle (2010-2015) had experienced some difficulties (i) public consultation was minimal, (ii) first cycle was too ambitious and (iii) no overarching coordinating body.  Under this present cycle (2016-2021), a single river basin management plan for Ireland will fall under the remit of the Minister for Housing and Local Government.  Colm also stated that more appropriate governance structures have been put in place and Local Authorities will be directly involved, and the new Local Authority Water and Community Office will enhance public consultation and communication.  He advised that the draft plan which has Ministerial approval was published in February and was now subject of a 6 month public consultation process.  The final plan is expected to be completed by December.  Colm stated that Local Authorities would play a significant role in the implementation of the plan’s objectives and measures, annual reporting of progress and maintaining public and stakeholder engagement.
The Chairperson thanked Colm for his comprehensive presentation.  A number of questions were raised by members in relation to water quality.  In reply, Colm stated that overall quality of the water in our rivers has improved over the past decade, however, he pointed out that the quality of water in the County’s Lakes has not improved due to the presence of phosphates.  A general discussion followed on matters in the plan that affect farmers.  Both T. Cooney and Cllr. W. Bennett stated that the Local Authority should support the provision of grant aid for people living in Rural Ireland who wish to upgrade their Septic Tanks.

In conclusion, the Chairperson noted that Colm would be making a presentation on the draft plan to the full council at their monthly meeting on the 12th of June.
4. Local Agenda 21 Environment Partnership Fund 2017 
The Administrative Officer explained that the Department of Communications, Climate Action and Environment had recently made a call for applications under the  LA 21 Fund.  He provided members with details of the scheme and noted that there had been an increase in the allocation of funding to Cavan.  He advised that the purpose of the scheme is to fund small scale environmental projects.  He stated that the closing date for receipt of applications was the 23rd of June and that applications are made directly to Cavan County Council.
5. Report on National Springclean 2017
C. Craven reported on this year’s Springclean which had been launched by Killian Clarke Captain of the Cavan Senior Football Team at the Courthouse in the presence of the Elected Members of Cavan County Council, Mr. Tommy Ryan, Chief Executive and Litter Wardens.  He noted the increased participation in this anti-litter campaign which involved 72 groups registering their local clean ups with An Taisce up from 56 in 2016.  Over 2,450 people were involved in the Springclean, with participants drawn from Primary and Secondary Schools, tidy towns groups, resident associations, sporting groups and other community based organisations and individuals.  He stated that Cavan County Council worked with all participating groups and facilitated the removal of waste through provision of skips at larger events and other collections had been undertaken by the Litter Wardens.  The Chairperson acknowledged the success of this year’s campaign and noted the huge participation by local community groups across the County.

The Administrative Officer informed the members that Cavan County Council had been approved funding of over €22,000 by the Department of Communications, Climate Action and Environment as part of a national initiative to address the issue of illegal dumping.  He stated that a further application for funding will made to the Department before the end of the month.  He also notified the members that the Local Authority had secured funding of €10,100 by the Environmental Protection Agency to develop waste prevention programmes to tackle the issue of food waste.

6. Civic Amenity Sites
P. Connaughton stated that a report on the Civic Amenity Sites had been prepared for consideration at today’s meeting following a representation that he had received from Cllr. Sarah O’Reilly as to whether the operating hours of the Bailieborough Civic Amenity Site could be extended on Saturday afternoons.  This report provided information in respect of Civic Amenity Sites across a number of Local Authorities, details of footfall at the Cavan Amenity Sites between 2015 and 2017.  The report also highlighted the cost implications of extending the operating hours of the civic amenity sites.  The report noted that the extension of operating hours could be financed either by the Local Authority (additional funding) or by members of the public through (i) an increase in the gate fee or (ii) increase the charges for household waste.  
Following their consideration of the report, the Chairperson asked whether members were in favour of the report’s recommendation.  All of the members approved the report’s recommendation that the existing operating hours remain in place at the 3 Civic Amenity Sites and that no additional cost is necessary for the Council.
7. AOB
1. Retirement of Mr. Ger Finn, Director of Service
On behalf of the members, Cllr. Damien Brady, Chairperson acknowledged the very positive contribution that Ger had made to the Council and the development of the County during his time in Cavan.  He wished him a very happy retirement and every blessing for the future.  
Date and Time of next meeting

6th September 2017 @ 9.30am in the Old Reference Library, Farnham Street, Cavan

